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Town of Belmont 

Select Board Joint Meeting with Financial Task Force II 

CALL TO ORDER: 

Virtual Meeting on Zoom 

Tuesday, August 4'", 2020 

10:30am 

A meeting of the Select Board was called to order at 10:34am by Vice Chair Tom Caputo. Select Board 
Member Adam Dash was present. The Financial Task Force II (FTF2), which had called itself to order during 
their prior meeting, was also present. 

Caputo, Dash, and Garvin noted that Epstein had said he would likely be unable to attend the meeting. 

ACTION BY CONSENT: 

Update on Revenue projections regarding new information received 

Caputo welcomed Dash and summarized the prior FTF2 discussion, during which they had considered an 
adjustment to the override placed on ballot last week by the Select Board. The meeting had been called on a 
short timeframe outside of the normal meeting calendar because the Town of Belmont had received new 
information from the State on the evening of Thursday, July 30th

• The information was regarding state aid for
FY21 and had an impact on the FTF2 recommendation and Select Board decision on the override. The FTF2 
had projected a 25% decrease (about $3.3 million) in state aid to the Town for FY21, but the state committed 
to level funding for Unrestricted General Government Aid (UGGA) and Chapter 70 funding. Caputo noted that 
there was very little time to process all of the information regarding state aid, and that the FTF2 had to either 
adjust the override amount on the November ballot or rescind ballot question by the end of the day. Caputo 
assured his colleagues and the public that the news about an increase in state aid projections was a good 
one. Ultimately, the FTF2 unanimously recommended that the Select Board rescind the November 2020 
ballot question and endorse a specific override amount for the April 2021 ballot. 

Discussion, possible vote, and recommendation on funding the override from the Financial Task Force II 

Dash said that this was the best possible news from the state, though he was confused as to where the State 
would get the money to cover level-funding for municipalities, as a massive cut had been expected. Dash 
expressed worry that the cuts would come from elsewhere in the State budget which would need coverage 
from municipalities. Dash said what the Select Board did with the new information and funding would be 
important. Dash expressed that he had been guided by the FTF2's work and that his trust in their work led 
him to high consideration of following their new recommendation. Dash had wanted a November vote, but 
said that it would be unwise to go forward with that due to the new changes in state aid and the FTF2's new 
changed recommendation. 

Dash said that whenever the override vote was taken, it would be a dramatic vote. He reminded the public 
that there was no way to restructure the Town out of its deficit, and that restructuring changes usually take a 
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